SECRETARY’S REPORT
HILL COUNTRY CLOGGERS
2021 ANNUAL MEETING – May 11, 2021


President Beaudoin called the Annual Meeting of the Hill Country Cloggers to order at 6:00 pm on Tuesday, May 11, 2021 at the Brunswick Grange, Brunswick, NY.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

There were 19 (nineteen) out of 65 (sixty-five) members in attendance (see attached roll call sheet).

The President asked for the Secretary’s report (minutes from the March 11,2021 Board Meeting).  The President allowed a few minutes for the Members to read the minutes.  A motion was made by Donna Salata and seconded by Noreen Carman to accept the Secretary’s report.  The motion carried.

President Beaudoin stated there was 3 (three) parts to the Treasurer’s report:

1. 2020 Accounts Summary
2. 2020 Graph
3. 2020 Report of Audit

The President allowed a few minutes for the members to look over the reports.  The President asked if there were any questions from the floor.  A motion was made by Noreen Carman and seconded by Bev Quinn to accept the Treasurer’s reports.  The motion carried.

The President asked for the Public Relations Report for 2020.  The report (written by Fran Beaudoin, Public Relations Representative) was read by Tina Koonz.

New Business

The President announced the Election of Officers would take place at this time.

George Beaudoin’s term ended as President.  George Beaudoin was nominated to run for another 2 (two) year term and accepted.  The floor was open for 30 (thirty) seconds for nominations from the floor.  There were no nominations from the floor.  The Secretary cast 1 (one) vote and George Beaudoin was welcomed as President for another 2 (two) year term.

Audrey Koester’s term ended as Vice President.  Ms. Koester did not qualify to run for office (according to By-Laws, Section 3, Qualifications to be on Board, B).  A member must have attended class no less than 2/3 of the calendar year).  The President indicated someone from the membership could be appointed by the Board to this position, if no one else was nominated.  The floor was open for 30 (thirty) seconds for nominations.  No one was nominated for the Vice President position.  The President appointed Audrey Koester to the position for a two year term.



Jacquelyn Lawlor’s term ended as Secretary.  Jacquelyn Lawlor was nominated to run for another 2 (two) year term and accepted.  The floor was open for 30 (thirty seconds) for nominations.  There were no nominations from the floor.  The President cast 1 (one) vote and Jacquelyn Lawlor was welcomed as Secretary for another 2 (two) year term.

Alice Grimsley’s term ended as Director.  Alice Grimsley was nominated to run for another 3 (three) year term and accepted.  The floor was open for 30 (thirty) seconds for4 nominations.  There were no nominations from the floor.  The Secretary cast 1 (one) vote and Alice Grimsley was welcomed as Director for another 3 (three) year term.

Thomas Poole term ended as Treasurer.  Mr. Poole did not qualify to run for office (according to By-Laws, Section 3, Qualifications to be on Board, B)  A member must have attended class no less than 2/3 of the calendar year).  The President indicated someone from the membership could be appointed by the Board to this position if, no one else was nominated. The floor was open for 30 (thirty) seconds. No one was nominated for the Treasurer position.  The President appointed Thomas Poole to the position for a two year term.

OLD BUSINESS

The Audit Report was completed.  President Beaudoin attended the Audit Committee meeting and thanked the Committee.  He stated that he felt they did a great job.

The Convention stipend for 2021 has been addressed and the Board approved the entry fee of $40 to be reimbursed for the  May Spring Fling in Maine.

NEW BUSINESS

Carol Saunders indicated the speakers in Hoosick Falls are damaged.  The speaker wires have been taped and retaped.  Carol Saunders has researched the replacement of the speakers. She has found used speakers for $80.  The President said the speakers should be brought down to Brunswick and he and Tom Poole could look at them.  They will evaluate what should be done with the speakers.  The problem may be something as simple as new wires.  Once a determination is made regarding replacement or fixing the speakers, the matter will be brought up to the Board for consideration.

George state the trailer needed to be renewed.  Tom said he would take care of it.

Alice Grimsley wanted to recognize Fran Beaudoin for the Toddler class which was held in Brunswick.  The class was filled.  Fran said it brought her back to a time gone by in her working life.  She loved teaching the class.  The parents are looking for another session; however, right now a place and time is not available.

 A motion to adjourn the 2021 Annual Meeting was made by Tina Koonz and seconded by Tom Poole.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:42 pm. 
